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July 12, 2010
To the Principal,

The Community Health Initiative (CHI) is a non-profit organization whose goal is to enroll uninsured children from low to moderate income families into one of the three comprehensive, subsidized health insurance plans available in Napa County.  CHI has been working in partnership with the Napa Valley Unified School District for 4 years, progressing steadily toward attaining 100% health insurance enrollment in all of our schools.
Since CHI began operations in 2005, local enrollment in affordable children’s health insurance has increased by 63%, or 5,120 children.  CHI enrolls over 500 new children per year, and actively re-enrolls over 5,500 per year, resulting in the improvement of the local health insurance retention rate from 63% to 78%.  CHI has been instrumental in completing the 100% Enrollment Campaign number at 36 schools annually, county wide, since 2005.  CHI has now completed over 7,000 health insurance applications for previously uninsured children.  

The percentage of families under CHI case management who now report that their children have a medical home is 96.6%, and 99.1% report that their children have access to needed health services.   
Our cabinet and the Board are in complete support of CHI.  In fact, a Resolution of support was presented at the November, 2008 NVUSD Board Meeting.  CHI and NVUSD have a Memorandum of Understanding in place, which allows close cooperation and the sharing of needed information.  

In order to accomplish and maintain the goal of 100% coverage in all NVUSD schools, we need your collaboration and support.  This is very important, because children with health insurance are known to have improved access to needed health care, to achieve better success in school, and to miss fewer school days!

CHI will be contacting all parents who indicated on their child’s emergency card that they do not have comprehensive health care coverage.  CHI may also be contacting you, in order to obtain needed information on room availability for in-person meetings with parents (often the best way to help families access health insurance).  Meetings with families will be scheduled to accommodate your school schedule through CHI’s Health Access Coordinator, Elba Gonzalez-Mares. 

If you have any questions regarding this, or if you would like more information, please contact me via email at egonzalez@napachi.org, or by telephone at (707) 227-0830 or cell (707) 299-8105.
Best Regards, 
Elba Gonzalez-Marez
Executive Director
Community Health Initiative

2160 Jefferson St. Ste.110

Napa, Ca 94559


